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^ ^ — m m m ^ ^ u s t a C O U p l e Of p o i n t s o f 
I • r | interest. Dealing with 

our newly appointed 
Executive Secretary Mrs. 

U ^ M Charlotte Norris. She 
y j l ^^^¡¡ffijjj has been involved with 

golf course manage-
ment some ten plus years during her mar-
riage to Tim. Her orientation to the 
Executive Secretary's position was essen-
tially starting and running a 450-member 
state wide chapter, the Lone Star GCSAA 
in Texas. Her experiences are wide spread 
and sometimes over whelming. We, the 
Board of Directors, are looking forward to 
her better serving our association needs. 

It is time to give compliments to sev-
eral deserving individuals. As you well 
know, Mr. Lou Rudinski has been spend-
ing too much time at home and in the 
hospital. He has recently undergone 
numerous procedures to patch a few cir-
culatory concerns. Lou is finally on the 
mend and able to get out of the house. 
We should be honored that he came to 
the Kenwood meeting as his first social 
outing. I wish we had more dedicated 
members like Lou. 

I want to thank Ed Brown of Rehoboth 
Beach Country Club and President of the 
ESAGCS for hosting the June meeting. 
The course was beautiful and greatly 
improved from the old. Ed thought the 
course played especially easy that day by 
shooting 65 with two double bogeys, 
way to go partner. 

My second and heartfelt thanks goes 
to Andy Sheehan of Kenwood Golf and 
Country Club. The course was in its nor-
mal wonderful condition. It was nice to 
see a course without stressed turf and 
superintendent. I want to thank Kenwood 
for making us feel so welcome. 

Everbody should receive a bulletin 
showing the necessary information for 

u p c o m i n g 
M A A G C S 
events. I look 
forward to 
seeing more 
people at our 
m o n t h l y 
chapter meet-
ings. The 
annual picnic was a grand success! 
Again, I want to thank Lou for making 
arrangements for having the entire park 
at Mayo Beach. It was great fun for the 
entire family to enjoy and relax. 
Hopefully, this will be our annual stop for 
the picnic. Mr. John Newcomb provided 
an excellent day for golf on August 12th. 
Our compliments to him and his staff for 
providing such a good course. 

On a side note: 
Many times I feel our staffers are not 

recognized by the golfer for a job well 
done. If I may share what Bethesda 
Country Club does to show its support for 
the golf course maintenance staff. Every 
year the club hosts a "Greenskeepers" 
tournament. It has a member/member 
best-ball format. The proceeds from the 
event are then given to each staff mem-
ber dependent on their years of service 
and responsibilities. The income from the 
event amounts to several thousand dol-
lars. We prepare the golf course with 
extra fast greens and "unusual" pin place-
ments. It is a great and fun tournament 
we look forward to preparing. Maybe it is 
something you could introduce to your 
club, it really helps morale. 

I hope this is your best season ever, 
Good Luck! 

Dean M. Graves 
President 

Mid Atlantic Association of 
Golf Course Superintendents 

P.O Box 2212 
Fairfax, VA 22031 

For Message: 
(888) 643-8873 or 

Fax (703) 383-6245 

For Newsletter Questions or 
Comments Contact: 
TLRFGRASS MATTERS 

c/o Chris Ayers 
Lakewood Country Club 

1 3901 Glen Mill Road 
Rockville, MD 20850 
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